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STAFF PRESENT 

John Papavasiliou, Executive Director




Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General

Gae Herzberger, Administrative Secretary
 OTHERS PRESENT
Michael Vorgetts, Deputy Commissioner O & P Licensing
CALL TO ORDER:
Chair Norris called the regularly scheduled Board of Stationary Engineers’ business meeting to order at 10:30 a.m.
MINUTES:
Motion (I) was made by Mr. Sanders, seconded by Mr. Restivo and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the April 9, 2013 , Joint meeting as written.  Motion (II) was made by Mr. Sanders, seconded by Mr. Restivo and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the April 9, 2013 minutes as written.  Motion III was made by Mr. Sanders, seconded by Mr. Restivo and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the executive session as presented. 
COMPLAINTS:

No complaints reported

NEW BUSINESS:
Michael Vorgetts, Deputy Commissioner addressed the Board regarding Legislation to facilitate licenses to veterans and military  spouses having been discharged not more than 1 year.  These individuals must have a license in another State and complete the proper documents from the military providing the type of work performed while in active service.  A temporary license may be issued while waiting for the process of the actual license.
Mr. Sanders agreed to help with reviewing these applications regarding military experience, the level of experience and the steam systems used.
Mr. Vorgetts also advised the members of the restructuring of the Board appointment process.  Mr. Harry Loleas will now be a part of this process for filling vacancies for the Plumbing, HVACR, Electrical and Stationary Engineers Boards.  The members are also listed on the Website.  Mr. Papavasiliou has agreed to follow up on the information posted on the website.
OLD BUSINESS:
Mr. Sanders discussed the issues pertaining to the Boiler Rules Board regarding insurance companies and the lack of incidents reported. The Board will continue to monitor these companies and safety issues.  
Mr. Papavasiliou stated that he had contacted Mr. Julius, Commissioner for the Boiler Rules Board regarding the International Office of the Operating Engineers Union and their desire to assist the Board in workforce development efforts.
The Board discussed the examination requirements, chillers, evaluation of training and the test questions.

STATISTICS:

Mr. Norris is requesting PSI testing contractor, to develop or advise this Board of the statistics on the first time failures and repeat failures.  

Mr. Papavasiliou agreed to contact PSI and request an analysis recommendation of elimination of certain questions that have a high statistical failure rate. 

The Board reviewed the examination statistics submitted by PSI for the month of April 2013 and the cumulative statists. 
	Stationary Engineers
	Candidates tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Grade 1 
	12
	1
	11
	8.3%

	Grade 2
	6
	2
	4
	33%

	Grade 3
	2
	0
	2
	0%

	Grade 4
	15
	7
	8
	47%

	Grade 5
	12
	6
	6
	50%

	Total
	47
	16
	31
	44%


NEW BUSINESS: 
The members discussed different types of equipment the stationary engineer operates in the State and the training provided on equipment.

The Board does have the authority to file a complaint and follow up with the process.  Mr. Vorgetts stated that the investigative resources are scarce; however, this Office could request an investigator from another licensing Board to produce the information needed.  This Department does not have the resources to utilize investigative techniques that include site visits and inspections.
Mr. Sanders suggested the possibility of obtaining a name badge and the Board’s name from the Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation for the convenience of performing presentations.

Mr. Vorgetts advised the Board that he will check with the Department regarding an I.D. badge for members verifying they are Board members.

A Flyer was  submitted by Mr. Sanders regarding “Requirements For  Maryland Stationary Engineer License” Act,  providing the  purpose of the license, equipment, license authority, and the qualifications of each licensing grade for the Board’s review.  Mr. Papavasiliou will have copies for the Board. 
Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Restivo, seconded by Mr. Wodka and unanimously carried by the Board to accept the Flyer regarding the stationary engineer’s requirements.  

DIRECTORS REPORT:   
Mr. Pavasiliou advised the members that the Department is scaling back on new legislative proposals for the next session.  He also discussed the “Veterans Act”, that assists veterans and their spouses, having been discharged less than 1 year and licensed in another State equivalent to Maryland, in obtaining Maryland equivalent licensure.  The applications will be treated in similar fashion to the reciprocal application. The Board may grant a temporary license up to 6 months until the permanent license is provided.  For 1st and 2nd grade licenses 6 months of applicable experience must be documented.

Mr. Papavasiliou advised the Board at the next meeting on June 18, 2013, the Board will note on the final adoption of the General Regulation 09.17.01., after considering any public comment.  

Mr. Norris suggested that discussion of requirements for maintaining a current license be tabled until a further notice.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:
Motion (V) was made by Mr. Restivo, seconded by Mr. Wodka and unanimously carried to enter into Executive Session at 12:00 p.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.  This meeting was permitted to be closed pursuant to §10-508 (a) (8) of the State Government Article, Annotated Code of Maryland. The purpose of the session was to consult with Counsel regarding an applicant for licensure. 
Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Restivo, seconded by Mr.  Sanders and unanimously carried to return to the public meeting.

Motion (V) was made by Mr. Wodka, seconded by Mr. Restivo and unanimously carried to accept the findings in the Executive Session.

APPLICATION REVIEW:         
The Board approved 2 applications to take the 1st Grade Stationary Engineer’s examination.

The Board approved 5 applications to take the 3rd Grade Stationary Engineer’s examination. 

The Board approved 3 applications to take the 4th Grade Stationary Engineer’s examination.

The Board approved 1 application to take the 5th Grade Stationary Engineer’s examination.

The Board denied 3 applications, as additional information is needed to fully evaluate their experience.
ADJOURNMENT:
Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Wodka, seconded by Mr. Restivo and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:45 a.m.
_____________________
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